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Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 21st Apr – Fri 4th Jul 

 

Tues 10th – Wed 11th June 
Year 4 Lady Northcote Camp 

 

Wednesday 11th June 
Yr 2 & 5 Swimming Lessons 

 

Wed 11th – Fri 13th June 
Year 6 Urban Camp 

 

Friday 13th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2TS 

 

Year 5/6 Interschool Sport 
 

Sat 14th/Sun 15th June 
Year 4 Sacrament of 

Eucharist 
 

Wednesday 18th June 
Yr 2 & 5 Swimming Lessons 

 

Webinar: Digital Media 
Literacy & Safety (Part II) 

7.30pm-8.30pm 
 

Thursday 19th June 
Last day for Book Club  

Issue 4 orders 
 

Friday 20th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1EM 
 

GWR Netball @ Selkirk 
Stadium 

 

  Interschool Sport (Yr 6)  
at SFX 

 

Sat 21st/Sun 22nd June 
Year 4 Sacrament of 

Eucharist 
 

Wednesday 25th June 
Yr 2 & 5 Swimming Lessons 

 

GWR Football at C.E. Brown 
Reserve, Wendouree 

 

Friday 27th June 
2.40pm Assembly  

led by FGJ 
 

Tuesday 1st July 
School Music Showcase 

6pm in school gym 
FGJ, 1GT, 2RR, 3GD, 4LK, 

5CC and 6PB 
  

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

 
 

Dear families, 
 
It certainly feels like winter has arrived in full force! I think we experienced more rainfall over 
the King’s Birthday long weekend than we’ve seen in quite some time. A walk around the 
school grounds this morning revealed a few soggy spots, but overall, we’ve weathered the 
deluge quite well. I hope your gutters and downpipes stood up to the challenge too! 
 
It was lovely to be welcomed back by students and staff this morning after my recent period 
of leave. With so many smiling faces and stories to share, I felt genuinely uplifted by the 
warmth of our community. While I would have loved to return with tales of travel and 
adventure, sometimes life takes an unexpected turn. In our case, my wife fell ill just before 
our planned trip, and the last six weeks were spent at home while I cared for her. Thankfully, 
she has recovered, and we are gradually settling back into our usual routine. While it was 
disappointing to miss the enrichment leave experience, I’m grateful that we avoided illness 
while away and could manage everything from the comfort of home. 
 
Now that I’m back, I want to extend my sincere thanks to Jayne Mohr 
and Jane Clark for their outstanding leadership during my absence. 
Their willingness to share the Principal role ensured the smooth 
running of our school and allowed me to focus fully on my family. I’m 
also incredibly grateful to all the staff who checked in and offered 
their care and support to both Mrs. Hogbin and me. We are truly 
fortunate to have such a dedicated and compassionate team here at 
Saint Francis Xavier. 
 
As we settle into the final four weeks of the term, let’s all make the most of our time 
together. Stay warm, stay dry, and let’s continue to enjoy all the wonderful moments that life 
at our school brings. 
 
 

God bless, 
 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin 
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Wednesday 2nd July 
Yr 2 & 5 Swimming Lessons 

 

School Music Showcase 
6pm in school gym  

FTW, 1EM, 2MH, 3JT, 4KB, 
5QM and 6MM 

 

Thursday 3rd July 
School Music Showcase 

6pm in school gym 
FLP, FBO, 1JS, 2TS, 3LL, 4JS, 

5ZP and 6ZA 
 

Friday 4th July 
No Assembly 

 

Last day of term 2 
3.15pm finish  

(to be confirmed) 
 

Term 3 (9 weeks) 
Mon 21st Jul – Fri 19th Sep 

 

Friday 25th July 
Start of Term Mass 

 

Friday 1st August 
2.40pm Assembly led by FLP 

 

Friday 8th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1GT 
 

Friday 15th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

2MH 
 

Catholic Primary Schools 
Athletics at Llanberris 

(selected students from  
Yr 3/4/5/6) 

 

Mon 18th – Fri 22nd Aug 
Book Week 

 

Friday 22nd August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 3LL 

 

Division Basketball at Selkirk 
Stadium (selected students 

from Yr 5 & 6) 
 

Friday 29th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 4JS 

 

Interschool Sport (Yr 5/6) 
- venue to be confirmed 

 

Friday 5th September 
Fathers’ Day/Special 

Friends’ Liturgy  
 

Thursday 11th September 
Division Athletics at 
Llanberris (qualified 

students from Yr 3/4/5/6 
from event in Week 4) 

 

Friday 12th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5ZP 

 

Friday 19th September 
12.40pm Assembly led by 

FBOK 

Traffic Around School 
 
When turning at the top of Fortune Street - please go to the 2nd group of trees, opposite the 
golf club (marked with a LARGE X). 
 
Please go up to the cross in a single line and cross to come back down Fortune Street. 
 
As a pedestrian, only ever cross Fortune Street at the School Crossing. 
 
Please observe all 'No Standing,' 'No U-Turns,' 'One Way' and 'Bus Zone' signs. 
 
Please use the designated areas for parking and follow the rules. 
 
 
CDC Bus lines Industrial Action 
We have been informed of industrial action by CDC Bus Lines on MONDAY 16th JUNE and 
TUESDAY 17th JUNE.  This means our school bus service provided by CDC will not operate on 
these two days and parents/carers will need to provide alternative travel arrangements for 
both school drop-off and pick-up on these two days.  
Bus services are expected to return to normal from the first scheduled service on Wednesday 
18th June. 
 

 
 
Cover-Up Clothes  
It’s time to dig out the cover up clothes for children who like to 
play on the top oval. We will close the oval when we have to, but if 
the children wear cover-up clothes this will help on damp days. 
 
 
 

 
 

🌟Support Gemma in ‘Dancing With Our Stars’! 🌟 
 
We are incredibly proud to share again that our very own Miss Johnson has bravely stepped 
up to take part in this year’s ‘Dancing With Our Stars’ - a wonderful fundraising event run by 
the Ballarat Foundation.  
 
This community initiative raises vital funds to support those experiencing hardship across our 
region. Every dollar raised goes toward creating brighter futures through local food 
programs, education support, mental health services and more. 
 

To help Gemma reach her fundraising goal, she’s running an exciting Raffle - and she’d love 
your help! 
 

Tickets are just $5 each or 3 for $10 
 
First Prize: 6 premium tickets in a Superbox to a spectacular live ice performance at Rod 
Laver Arena on Sunday, 20th July at 2:00 PM (please note: food and drinks are not included) 
Second Prize: 4 premium tickets in a Superbox to a spectacular live ice performance at Rod 
Laver Arena on Sunday, 20th July at 2:00 PM (please note: food and drinks are not included) 
Third Prize: A $200 voucher for Jericho Road Clothing 
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Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 6th Oct – Fri 19th Dec 

 

Friday 10th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass  
 

Friday 17th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

FTW 
 

Friday 24th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

6MM 
 

Friday 31st October 
Junior Sports Day 

All Foundation-Year 2 
students 

 

Monday 3rd November 
Pupil free day 

 

Tuesday 4th November 
Melbourne Cup Public 

Holiday 
Pupil free day 

 

Friday 7th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 14th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 21st November 
No Assembly 

 

Mon 24th – Wed 26th Nov 
Year 5 Camp 

 

Thursday 18th December 
Final 2025 day for students 

This is a fantastic opportunity to support a great cause and go in the running to win some 
incredible prizes.  
 
Scan the QR code on our posters around the school or visit the link below to purchase your 
tickets today!  
 
https://rafflelink.com.au/dwos-gemma  
 
Let’s rally behind Miss Johnson as she takes to the stage and helps make a lasting difference 
in our community.  
 
Thank you for your generous support!  
 

 

https://rafflelink.com.au/dwos-gemma
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Save the Dates – Upcoming School Music Showcases! 
 
We’re excited to announce that our school’s much-anticipated Music Showcases are just around the corner! These 
special evenings will be a celebration of the incredible talent and hard work of our students from across the entire 
school. 
 
Please keep these dates free for what promises to be a magical musical night, proudly presented by our children. 
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Year 5 Democracy Inquiry 

This term, the Year 5 students have been exploring the concept of Democracy—what it means and why it is 
important. As part of our learning, students worked in pairs to create and present campaign speeches for candidates 
they believed would make a great Prime Minister of Australia. Each class then held a secret ballot to elect their 
preferred leader. 

Congratulations to our elected leaders: 
5QM – Usain Bolt 
5ZP – Nick Daicos 
5CC – SpongeBob SquarePants 

To celebrate the conclusion of our unit, we held a Democracy Sausage Sizzle! A huge thank you to our amazing 
volunteers, Louise Morton and Tash Nicholson, for helping with the cooking, and to Lisa Clark for organising the 
sausages, donating the bread, and assisting with cleanup. Also a big shoutout to Stephen Quinlan (Paddy, Sophie and 
Ollie's Pa) for lending us the BBQ's and dropping them off/ picking them up. 

Throughout this unit, students have also been learning about the value of volunteer work—and this event was a 
wonderful example of people generously giving their time to support our community. Thank you! 

Mrs Quinlan and the Year 5 team 
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Religious Education News 
 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday June 8, 2025        Pentecost (Year C) 

Gospel: John 14:15-16, 23-26 

Jesus said to his disciples: “If you love me, you will obey my commandments. I will ask the Father, and he will give 
you another Helper, who will stay with you forever. 
  
Those who love me will obey my teaching. My Father will love them, and my Father and I will come to them and live 
with them. Those who do not love me do not obey my teaching. And the teaching you have heard is not mine, but 
comes from the Father, who sent me. 
  
I have told you this while I am still with you. The Helper, the Holy Spirit, whom the Father will send in my name, will 
teach you everything and make you remember all that I have told you.”  

(Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation) 
 
Gospel reflection: 
Today is the feast of Pentecost, where we remember that Jesus sent the Holy Spirit to be with his disciples. 
Pentecost means 50 in Greek as the Holy Spirit came to the disciples 50 days after Easter. This passage is part of the 
last conversations Jesus has with his disciples before he dies and so he is preparing them to live without his 
leadership. Jesus tells the disciples that if they love him, they will do as he has asked them. Jesus asked them to love 
one another as he has loved them, and tells them that God will send the Holy Spirit to be with them and to help 
them. Let us be guided by the Holy Spirit, who was given to the disciples on the first Pentecost and is still with us 
today, to show our love for God and for other people. 
 
Our Challenge: How will you show your love for God in the coming week? How will you show your love for others? 
Adapted from CAFOD website) 

 

 

 

 

 
Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 

 
Curriculum News 

 

Seesaw Posts 
There were lots of wonderful Seesaw posts shared last week. If you haven’t had a chance yet, we encourage you to 
log in and leave a comment. Keep an eye out for upcoming posts from our Specialist teachers too – their posts 
typically appear later in the term, and they always appreciate your feedback and engagement. 
 

Week of June 1 - June 8 at St Francis Xavier Primary School - Ballarat East 

                                     
                                   368 

                                New Student Posts 

                                        
                                     127 

                                    Comments 
 

https://app.seesaw.me/#/org/org.ce61fc19-9a9c-4300-b558-6764e2cb75dc
https://app.seesaw.me/#/org/org.ce61fc19-9a9c-4300-b558-6764e2cb75dc
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Reports Semester 1 2025 
 

Please note a small change to this semester’s Mathematics reporting.   
In line with updated guidelines from the Victorian Curriculum and Assessment Authority (VCAA), each student will 
now receive one progression point dot for Mathematics, rather than the three progression point dots used in 
previous years. All year levels will only have one dot and no previous dot from last year.   
Our dedicated teachers are currently engaged in moderating and compiling your child/ren’s work samples and 
assessment results to ensure that Semester One reports are accurate and reflective of each student’s progress. I 
extend my sincere thanks to our teachers for the energy, care, and professionalism they bring to this important task. 
As always, St Francis Xavier Primary School remains committed to working in partnership with parents and carers to 
support every child in reaching their full potential. Semester One reports will be available via PAM from Thursday, 
3rd July 4:00pm 
 

 
 

PAT Reading Adaptive Assessments 
 

Over the past few weeks, classes have been completing the PAT Reading Adaptive assessment. This tool 
helps us gain a clearer and more accurate understanding of each student’s reading progress. Because the 
test adapts to each student’s ability, it provides a fairer and more personalised snapshot to support our 
Semester 1 reporting. 
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PAT Reading Adaptive 
 Assesses reading comprehension, covering four strands: 

o Retrieve 
o Interpret implied 
o Interpret explicit 
o Reflect 

 Provides five text types  
 Automatic assignment of students’ entry levels 
 Personalised test pathways determined by student responses 
 Multiple choice and complex multiple choice questions, administered in 45 minutes 
 Mapped to the Australian Curriculum and Victorian Curriculum  
 Designed for students in years 1-10  

Enjoy your week, 

  Jane Clark, Deputy Principal/Learning Enhancement 
 

Wellbeing News 
 
Child Safe Standard 9: Physical and online environments promote safety and wellbeing while minimising the 
opportunity for children and young people to be harmed. 
 

Making meaningful connections with your children doesn’t have to be a time consuming thing. Sometimes you don’t 
even have to prepare things in advance - you can have “mini-connections” throughout the day whether that be while 
driving them to school, standing in line at the supermarket or when they are hanging around in the kitchen 
wondering what’s for dinner. 
 

You need to find out what works for you! Dr Matt Sanders, from the Positive Parenting Program, suggests trying to 
spend small chunks of time with your child - even as small as two minutes at a time - frequently throughout the day. 
 

Time that is important to your child - when they approach to tell you something, show you something special, ask a 
question or to involve you in their life. 
 

When these moments take place and you are not busy with something important, try to stop what you are doing and 
be present with your child for just a brief period of time.  
 

It takes a bit of practice to really tune in but it can be strong in growing positive relationships with your child. This 
plan of action also works a treat for partners/family/friends and work colleagues as well! 
 

Attached is a link to the SFX SchoolTV website with a few further ideas on how to achieve positive connections with 
your child. The Positive Parenting Series shares the four major responsibilities necessary for 
good parenting from The National Academy of Sciences.  
 
Sending cheers your way, 
 
 

 
  Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader  

https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/
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Sport/Physical Education News 
 

Division Netball 
Well done to the 45 students that represented SFX at last week's Eureka Division Netball tournament at Selkirk 
Stadium. All 5 SFX teams played with skill and enthusiasm and continued to develop teamwork as the day 
progressed. All teams managed a few wins each, with the Girls B1 topping their Pool and the Girls A winning all of 
their matches. Congratulations to the Girls A team that have progressed through to the Regional Finals in two weeks’ 
time. A big thank you to Kate, Bree, Camille, Ange, Kath, Nicole & Mrs Barclay for your support and coaching on the 
day. A special mention to Tannah for helping us out with umpiring. 
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Golf Clinics 
Tony from Golf Victoria conducted golf clinics with students in Year 4 - 6 last week at the Mt Xavier Golf Club driving 
range. Tony will compile a list of names who he thinks will be capable of representing SFX at the Division Golf 
tournament later in the year. 
 

2025 SFX SPORTS DATES 
Term 2: 

 Week 9 - Friday June 20th - GWR Netball @ Selkirk Stadium 
 Week 9 - Friday June 20th - Interschool Sport (Yr 6) @ SFX 
 Week 10 - Wednesday June 25th - GWR Football @ C.E. Brown Reserve, Wendouree 

 
Term 3: 

 Week 4 - Friday August 15 - Catholic Primary Schools Athletics @ Llanberris (selected students from Yr 
3/4/5/6)  

 Week 5 - Friday August 22 - Division Basketball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students from Yr 5 & 6) 
 Week 6 - Friday August 29 - Interschool Sport (Yr 5/6) - TBC 
 Week 8 - Thursday September 11 - Division Athletics @ Llanberris (Qualified students from Yr 3/4/5/6 - from 

event in Wk 4)  

SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to 
Mr Down or Mr Carroll or drop them into the office. 
 
Have a fantastic week. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 
 

 
P&F News 

 
 

Hot Lunches 
Please note, Flexischools have made an update when you order Hot Lunches, you can now select if your child has 
any allergies and it will print on your child’s label, please ensure that you use this function when placing your child’s 
lunch order. 
  
Hot Chocolates 
First break every Monday Term 2 & Term 3 
$1.50 for a Hot Chocolate & Marshmallow 
Thank you to our Volunteers this week – Please sign up to volunteer if you are able – we rely on Volunteers to be 
able to run this for the children 
  
Uniform Shop 
Our Second Hand Uniform shop is always open, please see the office staff if you wish to have a look at any items in 
our Second Hand Uniform shop, or reach out to a member of our P&F to help you with any of your Uniform needs. 
Did you know that all items are $5 with the exception of woollen jumpers, tunics, coats and bags which are $10. 
We will be opening the second hand uniform shop up again on a regular basis coming soon! 
 
 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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 Attachments 
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ASSEMBLY AWARDS    6th June    Hosted by 3DG    Theme: Respect 
Respect means we keep hands, feet and objects to ourselves. 

 

FLP Peyton Hartup and Flynn Warr 4JS Myah Rivett and Ted Nunn  

FGJ Harvey Rowland and Maeve Williams 4LK Hamish Nicholls & Indie Shillito 

FBO’K Alfie Mason and Daphne Reus 4KB Harry Logan & Kade Swayn 

FTW Noah Stewart and Teddy Veal 5CC Bridie Millington and Eli Jones 

1JS Leo Answer & Bob Nunn  5ZP Darci Prebble & Sienna Morton 

1EM Imogen Curtain and Elsie Howe 5QM Lucy Bromley & Henry Turnbull  

1GT Shayenka Gunetileke & Olive Miceli 6PB Evie Tuffen 

2RR Harvey Mason and Hazel Martin 6ZA Hamish Lloyd & Ivy Miles 

2MH 
Tilly Van Langevelde and Spencer 
Manning 

6MM Aila Glab and Archie Williams 

2TS Zoe Cooper and Hudson McKay EE Jude Reus and Judd Boyd 

3LL Eliza Vallance and Rome Davis PA Lola and Jack from 1EM 

3JT Ignatius Rush, Darcie Richardson  VA Joe Trigg and Maddie Purtell (5CC) 

3DG Finn Burbidge & Asher Sutcliffe PE  

  Tch Nevon Thuse & Daulat Singh 

Principal’s Award:  Aria Treacy and Harry Carter 
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Community News 
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Featuring some of our St Francis Xavier students. 
  

Each show runs for approximately one hour and features hits like Hakuna Matata, Under the Sea, 

Alone in the Universe and more. 


